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Happy Birthday 

This morning I had the privilege to open three pieces of mail moments after arriving at the church.  
 

The first was from a foundation that helps us fund our Agape ministry. With it was a check and all the 

perfunctory financial information about acknowledgment and the like. But it made me so proud of this 

church. Can you believe that the year 2020 marks 20 years of our Agape ministry? For 20 years our 

youth have organized a weekly ministry to our most vulnerable neighbors; more than that, this mission 

of ours has become an important way for adult members to mentor and support our youth and deepen 

their own engagement with the church and local community. This letter was more than an exchange 

of financial support. It is a marker of the impact we have as a church that continues to be recognized 

by long-term partners. 
 

The second was from the Presbytery of Elizabeth with information about the upcoming year and our 

per capita apportionment (no the amount did not decrease; yes, it was a good letter). Here’s why. We 

are a leading congregation for our presbytery. If we think in terms of hierarchy then our per capita is a 

payment to fund the next level up of leadership, but that is not how I see the relationship. The 

presbytery is not a central office; it is, rather, the whole of all the churches in our area and represents 

the relationships we have to one another. In this protracted time of change in the church, we 

represent the stabilizing force of supportive leadership.  
 

The third letter was from Princeton Theological Seminary. We have created or supported two major 

scholarship funds at the seminary that continue to make theological education possible for students. 

The letters themselves were statements that showed the school is being a good steward of the 

resources. What made me smile was the stack of handwritten notes from students describing the 

impact these scholarships have had on their lives.  
 

Later today I will sit with a group of leaders who collectively represent all the different groups of our 

church. We have been working and praying together to consider the best way to build our professional 

staff here at the church. What impresses me so much about this group is their ability to listen deeply 

to what this congregation has said it needs from the Mission Study and other “official” channels, but 

also in conversations at small groups, the choir, and Presbyterian Women circles. Our work is not 

done, and we have much more to communicate, but it is humbling to be in the presence of such 

leaders who seek to represent the people of this church while also listening deeply to the new thing 

God is up to in our midst. 
 

Like I said, today was a good day, and as I reflect on one of the final days of 2019, I can tell 2020 will 

be a very Happy New Year. 

THE PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH IN WESTFIELD’S MONTHLY NEWSLETTER 

Today was a good day… 

January 2020 
The Spire 



 

 

 
Baptism Instruction Class 
If you are planning to have your child baptized in the coming year, please plan on attending one of the quarterly 

Baptism Classes listed below. The next class is scheduled for February 2, 11am in the George Plenty Room. For more 

information or to register, please contact Rev. Cindy Bowman, cbowman@westfieldpc.org or 908.233.0301 ext. 37.  

Parents must attend a Baptism Class as a prerequisite to the baptism.  

2020 Baptism Classes:  February 2, June 14, and September 27. 

CHRISTMAS EVE FAMILY SERVICE A GREAT SUCCESS! 
Thank you to all who participated in our Christmas Eve Family Service. We had the best narrators, angels, shepherds, stars 
and cast!  Thanks especially to Betty Born for all she did to help make it a great success! And… an awesome job by all! 

COW (CHURCH ON WEDNESDAY) 
Reboots on January 8, 2020! Join our family of fun! All children 3 years old - 5

th
 grade are welcome to join us for choir/bells, 

Bible story/activity and dinner. Wednesdays from 5 p.m. till 6:30 p.m. Cost: $5.00 per person staying for dinner with a family 
max of $20.00. 

SUNDAY SCHOOL TEACHERS NEEDED! 
If you are a teacher and haven’t signed up yet I want you to know there are still spots left! If 
you would like to help with Sunday School for ages 3yrs—5th grade please contact Christine 
Treger ctreger@westfieldpc.org or Lisa Black, lmb.blacklaw@gmail.com. 

 

NEW STUDY FOR ADULTS 
Beginning January 19

th
 there is a new 8-week adult educational series, “Winter Prayer” available for you! It is designed to 

help you find “the winter voice of prayer”. This program is a collaboration with Professor MiGliore of Princeton Theological 

Seminary. Prof. MiGliore helped design the program and will be involved in the series.  
 

Sessions will be conducted using a “small-group” format with 3 different dates and times:   

Sunday after church from 11:30-1pm with a light lunch 

Tuesdays at 3-4:30pm 

Monday nights at 7:30-9pm  
 

There will be some reading and reflection, but background in bible studies or church doctrines is not required.  Our reference 

materials will be “A Grief Observed” by C.S. Lewis, “Lament for a Son” by Nicolas Wolterstorff, and “Rachel’s Cry” by Prof. 

MiGliore.  Several copies of the required reading will be available from our church library.  Purchase of books can also be 

made from your local bookstore or from on-line sources.  
 

This program will provide an opportunity to engage with others from around the church, to learn to pray together, and to lean-

into the potential need of prayer as either you or others around you cope with change and sorrow. In addition, you get the 

opportunity of being at the start of what we hope will become a partnership full of new potential. 
 

The following are some important dates and context for “Winter Prayer”: 
 

 January 19
th

: Professor MiGliore will participate in worship and then convene in the Christian Lounge (1
st
 floor of the 

Parish House) for a light lunch and a discussion of A Grief Observed and Lament for a Son. 

 Week of February 2
nd

 -  We will read and discuss “Rachel’s Cry”— chapters 1 and 2 

 February 16
th

: Professor MiGliore will again participate in worship and conduct a bible study starting at 11:30 in the 

Christian Lounge (light lunch will be provided). Bible readings will be shared prior to the session.  

 Weeks of March 1, 15 and 29
th

 – We will discuss the remainder of Rachel’s Cry. 

 April 12
th

:  we will have a luncheon meeting with Professor MiGliore for a discussion and wrap-up to this program. This 

will be held at the Nassau Club in Princeton, NJ. (Carpooling and transpiration will be coordinated).  
 

All are welcome!  Look from more information on weekly e-blasts, www.westfield.pc.org, and announcements during worship. 

For more information, please contact Lisa Black, lmb.blacklaw@gmail.com or Alan Smith, Alandsmith518@gmail. 

Faith Formation 

http://www.westfield.pc.org


 

 

 

Christmas Eve Worship 



 

 

Director of Youth Ministry Update 

Youth 

 Middle School Fellowship - Sundays, 11am  January 

5/ 12/ 19/ 26  

 Jim Cole Room 

 

 Middle School Breakfast Club - Tuesdays, 7am   

 January 7/ 14/ 21/ 28 

 Jim Cole Room 

 

 Confirmation - Thursdays, 7pm-8:30pm 

 January  2/ 9/ 16/ 23/ 30 

 Jim Cole Room 

 

 Sophomore Small Group - Thursdays, 8:30-9:30pm 

 January  2/ 9/ 16/ 23/ 30 

 Jim Cole Room 

 

Follow @pcwyouth on 

 Facebook and Instagram 

 

The DYM Search Committee lost an integral member with the passing of Ken May last month. He has left a void 

in our group, but we will continue to review resumes and interview candidates.  

We interviewed two potentially strong candidates before Thanksgiving, but for different reasons neither came to 

fruition.  

We continue to work with the Organizational Task Force to determine the best structural staffing model to carry 

out the mission of offering our youth a space and a voice in our church. 

If you enjoyed going on the mission trips and summer outings as a youth, it is even better as the Youth Ministry Intern. 

The Intern shares God's love with the youth by building relationships with them, serving as a resource and support 

person, and infusing each program with playfulness, creativity and enthusiasm.  

Work will begin in May of 2020, and will include the high school and middle school mission trips and Agape every 

Wednesday. Applications are available on the PCW website. The application deadline is March 31, 2020. 

Calling All Sophomore College Students and Older 

For more information on the Youth program., please contact  

Courtney Nemec, courtney.r.nemec@gmail.com or  

Emily Parkinson, ekieczykowski@gmail.com. 

 Junior/Senior Small Group - Tuesday, 7:30-9pm 

 January 21, Hosted by Dawn and Doug Heintz,  

 277 Seneca Place, Westfield 

 

 High School Fellowship 2020 Dates 

 January 12 - Bowling 

 February 2- Theme: Mission and HSMT reveal 

 (Agape and church missions) 

 March 15 

 April 19 

 May 17 

Thank you to everyone who gave to Agape Community Kitchen during the 25 Days of Agape. When you give to Agape 

you are supporting a ministry that weekly provides a nutritious meal to our food-insecure neighbors in Elizabeth. This 

ministry satisfies the human need for food, community, and love and simultaneously fosters a generation of thoughtful, 

generous leaders in our youth. As we enter the 20th year of Agape, we reflect with gratitude on your commitment to this 

ministry of love. Thank you! 

25 Days of Agape 



 

 

The Spirituality of Meeting:  Exploring Right Relationships 

“Rich and poor meet together; the Lord is maker of them all.”   Proverbs 22:2 
 

Led by The Rev. Carl Mazza 

Rev. Mazza is a retired Presbyterian minister. He was in parish ministry, and then co-founder and long-time director of 

Meeting Ground, in Cecil County, MD, a residential community, shelter, and fellowship with and among persons and 

families experiencing homelessness. 

Where: Fellowship Deaconry in Liberty Corner, NJ  -  20 minutes from Westfield.  

Timing:  Starts with pizza dinner at 6:30 pm Friday, followed by the first  retreat session.    

 Concludes at 11:00 am Sunday with worship & communion.  

Cost: $190 (if you plan to stay overnight at Fellowship Deaconry);       

 $165 (if you plan to drive home after the sessions)  

For further information, contact  

Dave Foltz dfoltz@baf-law.com or Bill Tittle at wtittle@nexant.com 
 

 Pick up a registration form in the church office.   

 Payment due at time of registration.   

 Cash, check or credit card accepted. 

Annual Men’s Retreat ! January 24 - January 26                                                                                                                                                         

Calling All Women! 

Registration Open for 2020 Women’s Retreat 

“And Mom and Dad can hardly wait for school to start again…” is the line I most relate to 

from It’s Beginning to Look a Lot Like Christmas. Whether you have young children at 

home or returning home, or you’re just going to be around extended family in the coming 

weeks, we all know its a hectic time. As we anticipate Christmas break, I invite you to do 

yourself a favor in this busy season to celebrate God incarnate in your own life. 

Register for the women’s retreat in February so you have something on the calendar in 

2020 that is JUST FOR YOU!  

No working, no cooking, no cleaning, just reflection, conversation, and peace. Don’t you 

want to make space in your life to grow in faith? You can click or call, more info listed 

below. When you register, let me know! carolinejinkins@gmail.com  

You can register online at: https://secure-q.net/EventQ/Event?EventID=4642&OrgID=Tuscarora  or call 570-897-6186 

between 9am-5pm to reserve with a $50 deposit and mention The Presbyterian Church in Westfield and Caroline 

Jinkins.  

Multiple room options are also available.  

We will hear from author, Logan Wolfram (Loganwolfram.com), as well as have plenty of time to get to know one 

another as a church community. Join us for a restorative weekend together! 

 

2020  

Women’s 

Retreat 

February 28 

through 

March 1 

 Tuscarora Inn and 

Conference Center 

(www.tuscarora.org) 

mailto:carolinejinkins@gmail.com
https://secure-q.net/EventQ/Event?EventID=4642&OrgID=Tuscarora
http://www.tuscarora.org


 

 

 Tuesday, 3pm Bible Study 

We invite YOU to join us on Tuesday afternoons at 

4:00-5:30 as together we decide “WHEN TO WALK 

AWAY:  Finding Freedom From Toxic People” by Gary 

Thomas. We completed Lesson #1 of 6 sessions. You 

can get a study guide from Christine Treger and 

complete chapter 1. The DVD portion is streaming. 

Just go to: studygateway.com and use Code: 

MCCVDQPFRFBC. Join us in the George Plenty Room 

for some very lively discussion! 

 

 Wired @10am in Westminster Hall  

      It’s New Year’s resolution 

season!  You could resolve to identify 

someone in your friend group who is 

currently not attending church but 

might be interested in trying out worshipping God in a 

different style. Tell them about ‘wired.’  Any questions 

contact Kevin Wilkin, our Contemporary Worship 

Service Director, at Kevinw@toaelectronics.com  

 

 

 Senior Network - Lunch and a Movie 

Everyone is welcome to join the Senior 

Network for the January 22 movie 

presentation, “Poms", staring Diane 

Keaton. In this uplifting comedy, life in a 

retirement community is anything but 

retiring for a group of young-at-heart 

senior ladies who decide to pull out the 

pom-poms and form a cheerleading squad. Bring your 

brown bag lunch and beverage and join us at 12pm for 

lunch in the George Plenty Room. The movie will follow 

(1pm)  in the Christian Lounge. No RSVP necessary. 

  

 TOPS 

 Time Out for Parents is offering another two year old 

 class on Friday mornings in room 104. The 2.5 hour 

 session will run from Jan. 24 through May 15, 2020, 

 and follows the PNS&K school calendar. The cost for 

 pledging church members is $30/day.  

 Interested?  Contact Director, Mary Danskin,  

 mkdanskin@comcast.net. Registration for September 

 2020 will take place in March 2020. 

Upcoming Events/Programs 
 Theology Discussion Group 

  It has been a great year for the group as we read and 

discussed several excellent books starting with Strength 

in Love and Why Religion. We concluded the last one 

(Christ of the Celts) December 16, with a splash and 

some cookies and cheese. The book was very well 

received and thought of. For those who weren’t part of 

this discussion series, we encourage you to consider 

reading the book. 

  For our next sessions, we will be joining Faith 

Formation in an effort to address a new PCW’s Adult 

Education offering. (Please see page 2 for more details 

on the new study.) 

  I hope you will consider joining in on this offering. It 

should be a great opportunity to connect and reflect on 

some compelling content for your faith journey.  

  If you have any questions, please contact Alan at 

Alandsmith518@gmail.com or 917-239-1667  

  Questers  

  Meets at 9:00 a.m. on Sunday morning.  We will 

continuing our study, The Present Word. This class is 

open to everyone and there is babysitting available. No 

preparation required, just show up! 

 

 Friday Morning Bible Study 

 Come join us for coffee/tea at 9:30am followed by a 

 look at Sunday’s scripture reading and a half hour 

 teaching disc on the mysterious book of Revelation. All 

 are welcome. Come whenever you can. 

 

 Lunch and a Book 

 Lunch and a Book - Please join us on January 10th 

 from 12 -1:00 p.m. when we will discuss “The Pearl that 

 Broke its Shell” by Nadia Hashimi.  Set in Kabul, 

 Afghanistan, this story of hope and struggle will give us 

 insight into another culture.  If you have any questions, 

 please contact Lisa Black, lmb.blacklaw@gmail.com. 

 Everyone is welcome! 

 

 Presbyterian Women  

 Circle 2 meets January 9, at 9:30am in the George 

 Plenty Room 

 Sewing Group meets January 23, at 10am in the 

 Robinson Room. 

mailto:Kevinw@toaelectronics.com
mailto:mkdanskin@comcast.net


 

 

Westfield Historical Society 

As part of The Westfield Historical Society’s First Wednesday Luncheon series, Joan Schaible will talk 

on the subject "Victorian Death & Mourning Traditions” for January 8, 2020. Much of the 19
th
 century 

was known as the Victorian period as was so named during the 60-year reign of England’s Queen 

Victoria. Indeed, her influence was evidenced in American death and mourning practices which may 

appear morbid or strange today. During this presentation, explore preparation of the home and 

deceased, taphophobia, post-mortem photography, the wake, funeral service, internment, park 

cemeteries, and grave stone symbolism.  Even after the loved one had passed away, mourning could continue for years. 

The event will begin with check-in at 11:45 am at Ferraro’s Restaurant (2
nd

 Floor), 14 Elm Street, Westfield. Elevator 

access is available. 

Those wishing to attend the luncheon may make a reservation by email to westfieldhistoricalsociety@gmail.com; or, by 

calling 908-654-1794, before Friday, January 3rd. Please advise if there are special dietary needs. The luncheon fee is 

$35 for WHS members, and should be paid in advance. Make your check payable to Westfield Historical society. The Non 

member fee is $40. Lunch includes a three-course meal, coffee/tea, and gratuity. Mail your payment and registration to 

Westfield Historical Society, P.O. Box 613, Westfield, NJ  07091; or go online, www.westfieldhistoricalsociety.org/

registration. Payments should be received by Friday prior to the luncheon. Westfield Historical Society memberships will 

also be available at the luncheon. 

Since 1968, the 501(c)(3) non-profit Westfield Historical Society has worked to preserve, interpret and encourage interest 

in history, in Westfield, and its residents through educational efforts and community outreach programs.. 

For more information on the Westfield Historical Society and their events, visit http://westfieldhistoricalsociety.org and like 

us on Facebook. 

On behalf of the 

Sanctuary Decorating 

Committee thank you to 

everyone who helped 

decorate the sanctuary 

for the Christmas season.  

A special thanks to the 

PCW Craftsmen and PCW 

Maintenance Supervisor, 

Jim Kajosevic.  

You all did a beautiful 

job! 

Community Corner 

Sanctuary Decorating for Christmas 2019 



 

 

PCW BLOOD DRIVE 



 

 

CONGREGATIONAL NOMINATING COMMITTEE NOMINATION FORM 

To operate efficiently and faithfully, PCW requires dedicated leaders to serve as Elders (on Session), Deacons, Auditors 

and the Congregational Nominating Committee (CNC).  We are asking for your suggestions for people willing and able 

to serve – you may suggest: yourself or your spouse, other church member, a confirmed Youth (serve as deacon only).  

People from the same household cannot serve together on Session, but they can serve together on the Board of Dea-

cons. 

The CNC carefully reviews each candidate and contacts him or her to discuss the position for which the candidate is 

being considered.   

 For Elder, Deacon, and Auditor positions, the candidate must be an active pledging member to be considered.  

 For CNC positions, the candidate should be an active member but need not be a pledging member.    

The goal in filling the positions is to create boards that are representative of the entire congregation. A slate of nomi-

nees is created from the reviewed candidates and is presented for election at the March Congregational meeting. The 

term starts in May. 

Please complete the form below to make your nominations. Please include your name. 

 

THE PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH IN WESTFIELD           

2020 CANDIDATE SUGGESTION FORM 

 

Candidate Name: _______________________________________________________________________ 

Circle One:    Elder      Deacon     CNC 

My reasons why (optional):  

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Your Name:_____________________________________________________________________________ 

Place your suggestion in the CNC mailbox or email dumonts4@verizon.net.  

Congregational Nominating Committee Needs Your Help 

Congregational Nominating Committee (CNC) Continues to Collect Names of Potential Officers. 

This is an exciting time to be an officer of PCW. Much is happening across the different Commissions and the Deacons, 

and we are looking for leaders to serve. Beginning this month, your CNC will meet to develop a slate of officers, 

representative of the congregation, for the February Congregational Meeting. The term for Elders and Deacons will start 

in May. Please help us in nominating members for Elder, Deacon or CNC. You may nominate yourself or a family 

member by emailing your suggestions to Lisa DuMont, at dumonts4@verizon.net, or any of the other members on CNC: 

Bill Ainslie, Shannon Crooks, Paula McCauley, Emily K. Parkinson, Gather Shaw, Terry Spurlock, or Nancy Wetlesen. 

You may also leave the forms in the CNC boxes located around the campus or in Lisa DuMont's mailbox in the church 

mailto:dumonts4@verizon.net
mailto:dumonts4@verizon.net


 

 

JANUARY 2020 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   

JANUARY 1 
NEW YEARS DAY                 
CHURCH OFFICE 

CLOSED 

2                                          

9am PCW Craftsmen                                    

5:30pm AA                       

7pm Confirmation 

7:30pm Chancel 

Choir                                

8:30pm Sophomore 

Group                                            

3                                                    

9:30am Bible Study                 

4                                       

12pm Ruby 

Slippers AA 

5                                     

8am Worship              

9am Questers              

10am Worship             
10am wired         

10:05am Sunday 

School                            

11am MS Fellowship        

11am Faith Formation                  

11:15am Serendipity  

Bible Study                                                                                             

6                                      

11am Small Group               

2pm Org. Task Force 

7:30pm AA                                

7:30pm PNSK Board 

7                                         

7am MS Breakfast 

Club                                    

10:30am Small Group 

11am Staff Mtg        

12pm Al-Anon            

3pm Small Group                         

7:30pm Worship 

Commission                            

7:30pm Women’s AA      

8                                          

7am Dawn Patrol        

1pm Agape Prep             

3:15pm Agape           

5pm COW                                 

7:30pm Chancel Bells                

8pm AA                      

9                                      

PW Circles                                       

9am PCW Craftsmen                                     

5:30pm AA                 

7pm Confirmation  

7:30pm Chancel 

Choir                                       

8:30pm Sophomore 

Group                                                                                               

10                                

9:30am Bible Study  

12pm Lunch/Book                                     

7pm AA 

11                              

12pm Ruby 

Slippers AA                       

12                                  

8am Worship              

9am Questers              

10am Worship             
10am wired         

10:05am Sunday 

School                                 

11am JOY Lunch                    

11am MS Fellowship          

11:15am Serendipity  

Bible Study                            

HS Fellowship Bowling                                                    

13                                      

1:30pm Parkinson 

Support Group                       

2pm Org. Task Force 

14                                 

7am MS Breakfast 

Club                              

11am Staff Mtg        

12pm Al-Anon            

3pm Small Group         

7:30pm Session                       

7:30pm Women’s AA   

15                                 

7am Dawn Patrol        

1pm Agape Prep                  

1pm Senior Network         

3:15pm Agape           

5pm COW                          

7:30pm Personnel 

7:30pm Chancel Bells 

8pm AA 

16                                     

9am PCW Craftsmen                                     

5:30pm AA                 

7pm Confirmation  

7:30pm Chancel 

Choir                                       

8:30pm Sophomore 

Group                                                                                               

17                            

9:30am Bible Study     

10am Alzheimer’s 

Caregivers Support 

Group                                                                     

7pm AA 

18                          

12pm Ruby 

Slippers AA                       

19                                      

8am Worship             

9am Questers                  

10am Worship           
10am wired         

10:05am Children’s 

Sunday School                     

11am MS Fellowship                   

11am Prof. MiGliore 

Lunch & Program   

11:15am Serendipity 

Bible Study                                                                        

20    MLK DAY                
Church Office is 
Closed                                      

11am Caring Friends                      

1pm MLK Interfaith 

Service                     

7:30pm AA                     

7:30pm 

Communications 

Commission                        

 

 

21                              

7am MS Breakfast 

Club                                

10:30am Small Group 

11am Staff Mtg        

12pm Al-Anon            

3pm Small Group         

7:30pm O & P            

7:30pm Women’s AA          

7:30pm Jr/Sr Youth 

Group 

   

22                                    

7am Dawn Patrol        

1pm Agape Prep                  

12pm Lunch/movie         

3:15pm Agape           

5pm COW                          

7:30pm Chancel Bells 

8pm AA 

23                                 

9am PCW Craftsmen           

5:30pm AA                 

7pm Confirmation  

7:30pm Chancel 

Choir                             

8:30pm Sophomore 

Group                                                        

 

24                            

9:30am Bible Study        

7pm AA                    

 

25                                        

12pm Ruby 

Slippers AA                                           

 

26    

8am Worship             

9am Questers                  

9am Blood Drive 

10am Worship           
10am wired         

10:05am Children’s 

Sunday School        

11am Middle School 

Fellowship                 

11:15am Serendipity 

Bible Study                            

27 

11am Small Group                                                 

2pm Org. Task Force 

7:30pm AA                  

28                               

 7am MS Breakfast 

Club                                

10:30am Small Group 

11am Staff Mtg        

12pm Al-Anon            

3pm Small Group                           

7:30pm Women’s AA          

7:30pm Jr/Sr Youth 

Group        

29                                             

7am Dawn Patrol        

1pm Agape Prep                  

3:15pm Agape           

5pm COW                          

7:30pm Chancel Bells 

8pm AA                                 

30                                        

9am PCW Craftsmen           

5:30pm AA                 

7pm Confirmation  

7:30pm Chancel 

Choir                             

8:30pm Sophomore 

Group                                                        

                                   

31                                             

9:30am Bible Study        

7pm AA                    

 

For planning purposes our online calendar at 
westfieldpc.org  

provides an extended view of activities.  

The calendar is updated regularly.                                       
Dates are subject to change. 

MEN’S RETREAT                

1/24 - 1/26 



 

 

JAN 1 

JAN 2 

Kenneth Burns   

Devin Simpson   

Victoria Lama  
 

JAN 3 

Shannon Crooks  

Rodney Ibrahim  

Mark Pesapane   

Abigail Flaherty  
 

JAN 4 

John Kefalonitis  

Charles Nary  II  

Jennifer McCall  

Douglas Whang  

Corinne Walker  

Erick Walker 

Cassandra Lama 
 

JAN 5 

Susan Palma  

Karen Carlomano  

Julie Ibrahim 

Taylor Venturino  

Emily Duncan  

Audrey Heber 

Maxwell Matera  
 

JAN 6 

Clara Husch 

Timothy Doerr 

Peter Shepard 

Brooke Pastro 

Charles Timko 

Carly Kalis 
 

JAN 7 

Carolyn Keough 

Henry Schwartz  

Abby Frontero 

Emily Elizes 
 

JAN 8 

Brooke Pfaus 
 

JAN 9 

Evelyn Miller 
 

JAN 10 

Sharon Stockwell  
 

JAN 11 

James Trimble   

Theresa Gonzales  

Stephen Johnson  

Noelle du Toit Coletti 
 

JAN 12 

William Hedden 
 

JAN 13 

Maximus Mercurio  

Stephen Park  
 

JAN 14 

John LaMond  Jr. 

Elizabeth Healy 

Mason Gibbs  
 

JAN 15 
 

JAN 16 

Brian Bigelow  

Jonah Lamberts  

Noelle Cohen  
 

JAN 17 

Thomas Miller 

Amy Mockbee 

Timothy Cook 

JAN 18 

Joseph Diacheysn 

Grace Matus  

Samuel Layer  

 

JAN 19 

Brooke May  

Amy Buck  

Jackson Boyle  

Jordan Miller 

Nicole Player 

Grace Demers 

Luke Marmarou 
 

 

JAN 20 

Robert Cook  

Emma Downer 

Erin Roth 
 

JAN 21 

Edward Allen 

Cole Swingle 

Sydney Swingle 
 

JAN 22 

Eugene Boyer 

Gerald Armstrong 

Lisa Black-Polak  

Andrew Christakos  
 

JAN 23 

H David Rogers 

Sabrina Harrison 
 

JAN 24 

Leslie DeMartino  

David Crenshaw  

Gita Dailey 

Geneva Stanton 

Jennifer Nary 

Kurt Gerckens 

Emmett Smith 

JAN 25 

David Kristiansen  

Tamara Shields  

Alexandra Liggatt 

Kathleen Seaman 

Riley Heesters 
 

JAN 26 

 Cheryl Lowe 

Nicole Sandstedt  
 

JAN 27 

Pamela Shaw 

Amy Maloof 

Colin Mackay 
 

JAN 28 
 

JAN 29 

Rebecca Factor 

Kevin Yucetepe 
 

JAN 30 

Susan Dougherty 

Wendy Santoro   

John McCauley 

Tracy Crosby 

Jason Yarusi 

Quinn Priscoe 

 

JAN 31 

Andrew Buck 

Michael Foley 

Sebastien Trott 

Greta Frontero 



 

 

140 Mountain Avenue, Westfield, NJ 07090 

Rev. Jeremy Jinkins 
Pastor, Head of Staff 
jjinkins@westfieldpc.org | Ext. 45 
 
Rev. Cindy Bowman 
Temporary Associate Pastor for Congregational Life 
cbowman@westfieldpc.org | Ext. 37 
 
Christine Treger 
Director of Faith Formation 
ctreger@westfieldpc.org | Ext. 38 
 
Paul Sanner 
Director of Music & Organist 
psanner@westfieldpc.org | Ext. 46 
 
Kevin Wilkin  
Director of Contemporary Worship 
Kevinw@toaelectronics.com  
| 908-821-5551 
 
Lou Ann Kaplonski 
Church Administrator 
lkaplonski@westfieldpc.org | Ext. 26 

Tina Barulli 
Comptroller 
tbarulli@westfieldpc.org | Ext. 23 
 
Betty Born 
Church Secretary 
bborn@westfieldpc.org | Ext. 24 
 
Ginny Leiz 
Clerk of Session 
ginnyleiz@gmail.com | Ext. 48 
 
Jim Kajosevic 
Maintenance Supervisor 
jkajosevic@westfieldpc.org | Ext. 34 
 
Amy Jones 
Agape Coordinator 

agape@westfieldpc.org.   
 
 

TOPS - 908-654-5157 
Nursery School - 908-233-0766 
Furniture Assist - info@furnitureassist.com 

Sunday Worship Schedule 
 
8am Traditional 
Chapel 
 
10am Traditional 
Sanctuary 
 
10am Contemporary  
Westminster Hall 
 
 

 
Sunday School & Childcare 
 
10am Children's Sunday School 
September 2019—June 2020  
3yrs - 5th grade 
Lower Level, Christian Education Building 
 

9am-11am Childcare 
Infants - 3 years old 
Room 104, Lower Level, Christian Education Building 

CONTACT US 
westfieldpc.org | wired4worship.com 
908-233-0301 | Office Hours: Monday-Friday, 9am-5pm @PCWestfield 

Do you have news to share? 

If you have great news to share with PCW 

such as, an engagement, anniversary, 

adoption, baptism, birth, etc., please email 

a picture and a short paragraph to 

spire@westfieldpc.org to be featured! 

We’d love to celebrate with you! 

mailto:agape@westfieldpc.org

